Surrey County Chess Association

a company limited by guarantee not having a share capital

company registration number 5602632

registered office 38 Glebe Road, Ashtead, Surrey KT21 2NT
Minutes of the Finance Meeting 16 August 2018
Venue: Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam
Start time 7.30 pm

Chairman: Paul Shepherd
Present (with voting rights)

Dan Rosen, Bertie Barlow, Phil Brooks, Richard Jones Ashtead

David Hodgson, Christopher Bernard Crystal Palace
Peter Lawrence, Brian Skinner Dorking
Marcus Gosling Epsom
Trevor Jones, Julien Shepley, Mike Gunn Guildford

Alan Scrimgour, Nick Grey, Ed Mospan Kingston
Paul Dunican (with proxy for Kevin Thurlow) Redhill

Ken Chamberlain, Martin Cath (with proxy for Simon Lea) South Norwood

Martin Smith, Richard Tillett Streatham
Paul Shepherd (with proxy for David Morant), Paul Durrant) Surbiton 

Daniel Young Wallington

Paul Barasi Wimbledon
Attendee entitled to a casting vote: Paul Shepherd (Chairman)
Attendees not entitled to vote: David Sedgwick (individual member), Ravi Sharma (Epsom) 
Apologies for Absence: Russell Granat, John Foley and Gordon Rennie
Budget for the Year to 30 April 2019 
Details of the proposed budget were provided to the meeting. The Treasurer, Dan Rosen mentioned that the deficit of £122 last year had been addressed. The deficit this year of £160 is due to a fine of that amount from the ECF for defaulting a match in the national stages plus 3 board defaults in other national stage matches. The budget is break-even if the ECF fines are excluded. 
A small increase in the team fee per half game to 50 pence is proposed. It was also explained that most of the prize money related to the individual tournaments.
Paul Shepherd confirmed in response to a request that the Board will consider staging a celebration of the Surrey team winning the Minor Counties Trophy. 

Paul Shepherd proposed that the Budget as presented should be accepted. Seconded by Peter Lawrence and passed nem.con.    

A summary of the charges, apart from team entry fees, is shown below.

Individual membership of the SCCA - £5

Club membership - £30

Adjudication fee - £10

Adjudication appeal fee - £20

Fines for non-compliance with deadlines imposed by By-Laws 3.4.3 and 3.7.3 - £3

Chess Disputes Committee Appeal deposit - £30

County match home board fees: adults £5 and juniors £3
Any Other Business
Julien Shepley displayed the ECF National Minor Counties trophy to the meeting and presented individual trophies to Dan Rosen for playing in the semi- final and to Nick Grey for playing in the final. 

Richard Jones requested an update on the Surrey Chess Congress. Mike Gunn confirmed that promotional material and entry forms have been drafted and just need to be proof read. He confirmed that the congress will be held on 26–28 October at Kingston University premises and will be managed by Adam Raoof. There will be 3 sections as shown below.

1. Open (FIDE rated)

2. Major (FIDE U1900)

3. Minor (U130)

David Sedgwick enquired as to whether the Southern Counties Chess Union Championship was mentioned in the entry form. Mike Gunn said that he would add it in.

Paul Barasi mentioned the World Chess Championship will be staged in Holborn, London during November and this is a publicity opportunity for clubs. He recommended that they run activities during that period to encourage new membership. He suggested there could be a profile of the event on club and the SCCA websites.  
An enquiry was made whether the fixtures program could avoid matches during the World Chess Championship. Both Peter Lawrence and Brian Skinner noted that would not be advisable as it would lead to severe fixture congestion at other times. Paul Shepherd noted that no blanket ban on fixtures during the London Chess Classic had ever been required.

The meeting closed at 7.51 pm.
